Honeywell Retiree Club Board Meeting Minutes 

April 7, 2009 
Meeting was called to order by President Virginia Clagett at 1:00pm.   

Those present were: 

	Virginia Clagett   Don Peeples    Ed Frick

	Shirley Krieger    John Kopala    Russ Henzel

	Bert Walker   Wally Klovstad  Jim Scarlett                

	Mary Barkl    Ike Templeton  Harry Heller

	 


Our next meeting will be May 5, 2009 at 1 pm in regular Union Hills meeting room.
Minutes

A motion to approve March meeting minutes was made and seconded, all board agreed.    
Treasurer’s Report

Bert presented expenses and income.  Some items are incorrect and will be fixed by Bert, board approved subject to change.  
Electronic Tools

Russ reported that phones have been quiet, several e-mail addresses have been changed and about 20-25 members moved to e-bridge in the past month.
Bridge Publication Status

John reviewed the Bridge for April; changes were recommended and will be incorporated.   Discussion on breakfast was key, ballot for officers elections are in this release.
Membership Report 

Current membership update:
Total Active
         
836
Assoc


100
 
VIPs 


  29
New Retirees:  
  58
Programs and Event Status

Wally getting gift certificates for picnic.  Virginia has tickets for prize drawing.  Wally and Harry to do shopping for food and drinks.  Beer permit secured.  Ike and Jim to assist with setup at picnic.  
It was agreed by the board that $150 would also be spent on the door prizes for the annual meeting.  Shirley will get prizes.   The breakfast is going to be very reasonable in cost.  Shirley has gotten Joe Arpaio to speak at meeting. We will give Maricopa County Youth Foundation a check for Joe’s appearance.  Members need to pass the word about Joe so we can get more attendees. 
September 21, 2009 Diamondbacks game, tickets are available.
Menu and cost of $35.00 per person for December 3rd Holiday Dinner Dance was approved and agreed upon by board.   

Scholarship program had no applicants, however Jim will check because there were several from boards family that were to apply.  

 Jim did a comparison of By Laws for both Sperry and Honeywell clubs.  Jim to arrange meeting to discuss differences, Shirley, Don, Jim, Ike and Shirley will meet to discuss differences.  
Meeting was adjourned at 2:02 pm.

Respectfully Submitted

Mary L. Barkl, Secretary
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